



Upcoming Events

Executive Meeting April 15 6:00 pm Hilton Garden Anniversary Meeting May 11 5:00 pm Hellenic Centre Executive Meeting May 13 6:00 pm Hilton Gardens General Meeting June Location TBD	General Meeting	April 3	6:00 pm	Northbury	
Executive Meeting May 13 6:00 pm Hilton Gardens General Meeting June Location TBD	Executive Meeting	April 15	6:00 pm	Hilton Garden	
General Meeting June Location TBD	Anniversary Meeting	May 11	5:00 pm	Hellenic Centre	
	Executive Meeting	May 13	6:00 pm	Hilton Gardens	
Evacutive Meeting June 17 Hilton Cardon	General Mee	eting Jur	ne Locatio	on TBD	
Executive Meeting June 17 Hilton Garden	Executive Mee	ting June	e 17 Hilto	n Garden	

President's Report & Secretary's

Connie Zwarich

This is my last Secretary's Report. I am moving up to President, so I am combining both reports.

This is my President's part. I am looking forward to serving you. We have gone through some changes in the last year with the demise of UCT in the States. We are so fortunate to have people in our Council who have stepped up to steer us through the changes.

We thank Don Delongchamp for all his work for the last 6 years. He was our Energizer Bunny.

A huge thank you goes out to our Treasurer Dave Carnes. He has engineered our system for collecting dues and keeping records, not only for our Council but all the Councils in our Dominion 31 Region.

We say goodbye to Loretta Carnes. She has stepped down from Executive work but will still be an active member. She has worked diligently for our Council in many positions. We thank her for all her dedicated work for the last 20 years.

We have a few new faces on the Executive. Theresa MacLean will take over as Secretary, Don MacDonell will be our Vice President. I believe we are in good hands.

Now my Secretary's part.

Our March meeting saw 22 members in attendance. This was our Election Meeting. Gil Hartley conducted the election and inducted the new executive. Retiring President Don Delongchamp congratulated the new executive and thanked all for their support over the last 6 years.

Continued next page..

Here is the 2024 – 2025 Executive

President Connie Zwarich
Vice President Don MacDonell
Past President Don Delongchamp
Treasurer Dave Carnes
Secretary Theresa MacLean
Directors Douglas Honeyford

John Varney

Tracey Urso (Chaplain)

John Roy

We are reminded of our 80th Anniversary celebration, May 11, 2024 at the Hellenic Centre. You will need a ticket to attend. Tickets for members are \$20 and non-members are \$75. You can contact anyone on the executive for tickets. We will be presenting the awards and service pins.

Director's at Large Jerry Giff

Gil Hartley

Wayne McQuaig

Norm Pellerin

Don reminded us of our golf tournament August 17th at Forest Ridge Golf Club. We are looking for teams, prizes, and silent auction items.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20.

Sheriff's pot of \$5.00 was won by Don MacDonell but he put it back in to be held over until the next meeting.

Theresa MacLean and Don Delongchamp drew for the Chase the Ace but neither were successful. If the pot is not won, at the June meeting we will draw until there is a winner.

A.C.T. 80th Anniversary Gala

We welcome you to our party, pin, and awards Gala event.

The date is set, the venue and dinner are planned.

The only thing missing is *YOU!!!!!*

It has been a long journey, with many twists, turns and bumps along the road we have travelled. We made it and so let's celebrate!!!!!

DATE: May 11, 2024

PLACE: Hellenic Centre. Greek Church

486 Ester Street, Sudbury

TIME: 5:00 P.M. for cocktails, plated dinner with table service, entertainment,

and awards

DETAILS TO FOLLOW, WATCH THE NEWSLETTER.

SPECIAL ATTENDEE: ELVIS may enter the building!!!!! A night to remember.

Scholarship

Tracey Urso

Our council offers two \$1000 Entrance Scholarships to dependents of paid-up members.

Applicant Eligibility: This bursary is for the first year of post secondary education only. Applicants AGE must be 25 or less as of September 1 in the year of Term of Enrolment above. Applicant must be a dependant of a paid-up Sudbury member in good standing for over one year.

Applications may be downloaded from our website: www.uctsudbury.ca

Applications must be submitted by July 15, 2024. For more information contact Tracey Urso at atmurso@hotmail.com

April Birthdays



Apr 08 WILSON, JAMES

Apr 12 FULLERTON, GRANT

Apr 17 CHARBONNEAU, JOSEPH ROMEO

Apr 20 MACDOUGALL, JOHN A

Apr 20 MAC LEAN, THERESA L

Apr 21 FRAPPIER, SUZANNE C

Apr 21 BAZINET, RICHARD J

Apr 23 BROWNE, HOLLY K

Apr 25 NETHERTON, RON J

Apr 26 DAVIES, MELORIE E

Apr 28 SHERIDAN, CHRIS W

Apr 28 RUMLESKI, JOE M

Apr 28 BILSBOROUGH, MARLENE A

Apr 29 WILCOX, JOSEPH M

Heads Up

Beginning March 22, 2024, the City of Greater Sudbury will begin its Automated Speed Enforcement program. Speed limits are the law.



Humour

I tried having my mother's phone disconnected but the customer-service rep told me that since the account was in my dad's name, he'd have to be the one to put in the request. The fact that he'd been dead for 40 years didn't sway her. Then a solution hit me: "If I stop paying the bill, you can turn off the service, right?" "Well, yes," she said reluctantly. "But that would ruin his credit."

My three-year-old granddaughter stuck out her hand and said, "Look at the fly I killed, Granny." Since she was eating a juicy pickle at the time, I thrust her contaminated hands under the faucet and washed them with antibacterial soap. After sitting her down to finish her pickle, I asked, with a touch of awe, "How did you kill that fly all by yourself?" Between bites, she said, "I hit it with my pickle."

One of the shortest wills ever written: "Being of sound mind, I spent all the money."

General Meeting

Usually the first Wednesday of EACH month

Monthly Executive Meeting

Usually the third Monday of EACH month

Sudbury Office

PO Box 2836, Stn. A Sudbury, ON P3E 5J3 Email: info@uctsudbury.ca www.uctsudbury.ca

UCT North America

A.C.T./UCT Dominion Regional Council 86 Livingston Close Red Deer, Alberta T4R 0S8 www.actuct.com

2023-2024 LOCAL OFFICERS

PRESIDENT

Connie Zwarich

969-8496

PAST PRESIDENT

Don Delongchamp

690-1811

VICE PRESIDENT

Don MacDonell 691-5446

SECRETARY

Theresa MacLean 673-2015

TREASURER

Dave Carnes 222-0369

CHAPLAIN

Tracey Urso 560-6681

DIRECTORS

Doug Honeyford

Home 688-0515 Cell 690-6890

Tracey Urso 560-6681

John Roy 674-3722

John Varney 674-1060

DIRECTORS AT LARGE

Jerry Giff 698-7502

Gil Hartley 969-5476

Wayne McCuaig 942-3338

Norm Pellerin 474-3523

Idylwylde/UCT 15-and-under bonspiel March 2 and 3, 2024 at the Idylwylde



The happy winners: Team Rhea Baker of the Horne Granite Club from New Liskeard

On March 2nd and 3rd, the Idylwylde junior curling program held our annual "15 and under" bonspiel. This year we had 70 kids from Sudbury, North Bay, Providence Bay, Timmins, and New Liskeard. The younger kids played in a one-day fun spiel of 3 four-end games and the older kids played in a four-game spiel over the weekend. We emphasize being good sports and fun, but for the older kids there is a competitive element. We had 11 teams in the two-day event and 6 in the one-day.

One highlight of this bonspiel is we get a speaker to talk to the kids. This year we had Bella and Piper Croisier, who are part of the team that won the U-18 national championships a few years ago and are representing Laurentian University at the national university championships this year. They spoke about how to be a great teammate and the importance of teamwork,

UCT Sudbury is a huge part of the reason we can host this event. Thank you so much for your support.

On behalf of the Idylwylde junior curling program,

Christopher Jillings

Chris Gillings

















